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Ash Wednesday 
March 2 

Worship Services at  
12:00 noon and 6:30 p.m. 
with Distribution of Ashes 

 

M  C 
2022 L  T 

W  L  S 
M  9, 16, 23, 30,  A  6 
12:00   6:30 . . 

 

March 9: Change of Season 
March 16: Change of Habit 

March 23: Change of Circumstances 
March 30: Change of Heart 
April 6: Change of Plans 

W  A   
A  W  

Noon service: Becky Shealy, Lector & Communion Assistant 
6:30 p.m. service: Don Caughman, Lector & Communion Assistant 

Acolyte:  Kelly Grace Lalumondier 
Crucifer:  Becky Shealy 

S  T 
P  S 
M  1, 2022 
5:30 . . 

 

Please join us for a Pancake supper in the FAB to celebrate Shrove 

Tuesday.  Love offering collected and all proceeds will go towards the 

Youth Summer Mission Fund.  Volunteers still needed so please 

contact Amy Kemp as soon as possible. 
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So if anyone is in Christ, there is a new creation: everything old has passed away; see, 

everything has become new! All this is from God, who reconciled us to himself through 

Christ, and has given us the ministry of reconciliation; that is, in Christ God was 

reconciling the world to himself, not counting their trespasses against them, and 

entrusting the message of reconciliation to us.  2 Corinthians 5:17-19 
 

Those of us who attended the Congregational Retreat at Lutheridge spent a lot of time 

talking and thinking about renewal. Indeed, renewal was the theme of that retreat and 

is part of a three year program the Gifts committee decided to undertake last year. 

Next year, instead of ñrenew,ò the focus will be on ñrespond.ò The third year, we will focus on ñreach out.ò 

This month I want us to focus on a fourth ñrò word: Reconciliation. 
 

Paul talks with the Corinthians about this very important term in 2 Corinthians 5. Remember that the 

Corinthian church was a church divided over many issues. There were Jews and gentiles. There were rich 

and poor members. There were members who claimed it was fine to eat meat sacrificed to idols and there 

were members who were scandalized by this practice. There were members who had taken to suing one 

another when they disagreed. There were members who claimed loyalty to Paul and other members who 

claimed loyalty to Apollos instead. And these are just a few of the divisions and controversies we know 

about through Paulôs letters! 
 

So in this passage, Paul reminded the Corinthians that their status as those who are ñin Christò was what 

united them. That unity mattered more than any factors that divided them. So Paul tells them, it is their 

being drawn into Christ that has indeed totally renewed them! They have literally been created anew by 

Christ and the old natureðthe controversies and divisions; the rivalries and the maliceðhave been done 

away with. Further, Paul says, just as God reconciled us, God now entrusts the ministry of reconciliation to 

us. That is, we are to be reconciled to one another just as God has accepted us and welcomed us. 
 

It should not be difficult to see how our own congregational life mirrors that of the Corinthians. Maybe our 

rivalries are based on worship time or style preferences. Maybe our divisions are based on duration of 

membership or different ideas about which ministries matter most. Maybe for us, it is Sunday school class 

loyalties or close friendship circles that reinforce our disunity. Whatever the case may be, it is paramount 

that we remember: God loves all of us and God has reconciled all of us to Godôs self through Christ. God 

has done this not because any of us have earned it or deserve it, but because God loves us all. And just as 

vital: God now entrusts this ministry of reconciliation to us. We are to be reconciled to one another and we 

are to go out and share this reconciliation with others. That is difficult if not impossible to share outside of 

our walls if we are not reconciled to one another inside of our walls.  
 

We donôt need to waste time and energy harboring bitterness or holding grudges. We donôt need to fight 

over membership duration or worship times or styles. We donôt need to focus on what divides us, but rather 

on Christ who makes us one and who makes us new. We need to focus on what truly matters into eternity: 

Godôs message of love and reconciliation. God is making us new. We are in a time of renewal, by Godôs 

grace and love. And God is calling us to participate in this renewal and in Godôs work of being reconciled 

and reconciling to one another and to the world. Let us be one and let us embrace the new life God is 

bringing about among us. 
 

In Christôs love, 

Pastor Andrew 

A W   O  P 
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G  S  A 
 
Thirty years ago, on February 9, 1992, Good Shepherd held a service 

of "Thanksgiving at the Disposition of a Church Building" at the end of 

the last service that was held in the old sanctuary building. This 

building now houses the chapel and offices. 

 

Members of the congregation carried items used in worship 

(Processional Cross, Pulpit Bible, Flower Vases, Paraments, etc.) in a 

procession to the Fellowship Activities Building.  Current members of 

the church who carried Worship Items to the FAB at the end of the 

service were Gwen Barnes, Rosemarie Brown, Joanna Carpenter, 

Leigh Chandler Ford, Richard and Neal Inman, Bruce Shealy, and 

Earline Suydam. Others attending that day carried the Worship Books. 

 

The FAB was used for worship services until the present sanctuary was finished. The first service was held 

in the new building on September 13, 1992. 
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L  S  G 
 
Plans are being made for a small group Bible Study during Lent. 

 

The meetings will be at 5:30 p.m. each Wednesday during Lent, beginning with Ash Wednesday, 

March 2, and continuing through April 13.  Each session will conclude in time for participants to 

attend worship services.  Feel free to come for one, some or all of the sessions. 

 

The study will look at the weeks leading up to the crucifixion and resurrection of Christ through the eyes of 

various Biblical characters, some well-known (i.e. Peter, John, Mary Magdalene, et al) and some not so 

well known (i.e. Barabbas, Simon of Cyrene, Joseph of Arimathea, et al). 

 

Facilitator for the study will be Don Caughman. 

 

For planning purposes, weôd like to have an idea of how many persons will attend.  If youôd like to be a part 

of the group, please let the office or Don know.  You also may contact Don (803-318-0236 or 

dodgerfan@sc.rr.com) if you have questions or suggestions. 

M   T  D   GSLC 
 

The church office has 3 Debs that may answer the 

phone when you call.  Debi Powell is a dedicated 

volunteer that is usually in the church office on 

Tuesday mornings.  Deborah Mitchell is the Parish 

Administrator and is in the office 5 days a week.  Deb 

Embrey is another dedicated church member that 

volunteers as Financial Secretary.  Deb is in the office 

on Mondays.  

V  N 
 E  B 

 
Volunteers to help prepare the Easter breakfast 

are needed.  YOGS are especially welcome. 

Interested volunteers should contact Mike Weaver 

at 803-609-1746. 

mailto:dodgerfan@sc.rr.com
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F  P  U 
 
In January 2022, Good Shepherd's Food Pantry packed and 

distributed 21 bags of food serving 82 people. 

L  S-D  O  2022 
 

The recipient of this yearôs Lenten Self-Denial Offerings will be the BackPack Programs at Condor 

Elementary School, Forest Lake Elementary School, and Bradley Elementary School. 

 

Many children only eat at school, and dread going home for the weekend when they know they will be 

hungry. BackPack programs operate during the school year and provide children who are at risk of hunger 

with healthy, nutritious food to take home for the weekend, during school vacations, and on holidays. 

 

Backpacks or other containers are stocked with nutritious, child-friendly and easy to prepare food. They 

are distributed discreetly on Fridays or the last day children attend school for the week. In collaboration 

with Harvest Hope Food Bank and other charities, schools strive to fill each childôs backpack with enough 

food for dinner on Friday and breakfast, lunch, dinner and snacks on both Saturday and Sunday. 

S  M  U 
 
During the February meeting, Social Ministry committee members discussed a 

special request to support the BackPack Program at Condor Elementary School in 

Richland School District Two.  Condor Elementary is a Title One school in a 

disadvantaged geographical area.  Over 90% of the students qualify for free lunch.  

The BackPack Program provides bags of food to assure students are able to eat on 

the weekends.  In recent weeks, the school has been short on bags, and not all 

students in need get to take one home. 

 

Committee members voted make a one-time donation of $1,000 to Condor Elementary School to support 

the BackPack program.  This donation will allow the school to add 12 bags per week for the rest of this 

school year. 

 

Funds raised from Lenten Self-Denial Offerings will also go to provide additional support for the BackPack 

Program at Condor, as well as Forest Lake & Bradley Elementary Schools. 
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G  S  F 
 
The Good Shepherd Foundation was created to 

assist the Church in carrying out its religious, 

charitable, educational and other tax exempt 

missions.  The Foundation accomplishes its 

purpose by collecting contributions, donations and 

bequests, investing Foundation assets and then 

making distributions in the form of grants to 

appropriate persons and organizations as defined 

by Foundation policies. 

 

The grants made by the Foundation should be 

supported by an active member of Good Shepherd 

Church, a ñCongregational Shepherd.ò  The 

Congregational Shepherd should have knowledge 

of the purposed project and be able to ensure that 

grants are used appropriately.  In accordance with 

the operating policies of the Foundation, grants 

may be awarded in the following four areas: 

 

1. Grants for outreach to the community, 

including institutions and agencies that have 

common goals as Good Shepherd Church.  

Programs should target those in our 

community that have spiritual and/or economic 

need. 

2. Grants to agencies of the South Carolina 

Synod of the ELCA for missions at home and 

abroad. 

3. Grants to members of Good Shepherd Church 

for Christian education and training. 

4. Grants for non-budgeted projects of Good 

Shepherd Lutheran Church. 

 

Grants are awarded twice yearly. Deadlines for 

applications are May 1 and November 1.  Awards 

are made shortly after deadline dates.  Total grant 

funds may be limited; individual grants are 

currently limited to $2,000. 

 

APPLICATIONS ARE AVAILABLE ON THE 

TABLE IN THE CHAPEL AREA.  APPLICATIONS 

SHOULD BE RETURNED TO CHURCH OFFICE 

IN A SEALED ENVELOPE. 

 

If you are interested in making a gift to the 

foundation, please see one of the foundation board 

members:  Jeff Inabinet, Charlene Fink, Chris 

Herrmann, Raymond Hendrix or Stacy Gross. 

After a two-year pause, weôre happy to announce 

that we will be resuming Supper Club.  To make 

sure that the Supper Club list is up-to-date, please 

fill out the following and either put it in the offering 

plate or contact Lavina Chandler 

(vinachandler@gmail.com or 803-920-4381) with 

your information.  We look forward to seeing 

everyone and enjoying a night together. 

 

________________________________________ 

 

______ I would like to be a member of Supper 
Club (Joint and Small Group) 

______ I only want to participate in Joint Supper 
Club 

______ I only want to participate in Small Group 
Supper Club 

 

Name 

________________________________________ 

Address 

________________________________________ 

________________________________________ 

 

Contact Phone Number 

________________________________________ 

mailto:vinachandler@gmail.com


t!D9 т  

T  S  @ GSLC 
 

Will your taxes affect your retirement? 
 

STRATEGIES TO HELP YOU WORK TOWARD 
A LOWER TAX BRACKET IN RETIREMENT 

 
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church FAB 
Tuesday, March 29 @ 6:00 p.m. 
To register contact Cathy Milejczak 
803-414-3995 or czaks@earthlink.net 

 
When you retire, you leave behind many thingsð 
the daily grind, the commute to work, and maybe 
even your previous home. However, one thing that 
will always remain is a tax bill. When you 
understand how investments are taxed and set 
strategies accordingly, you can make decisions that 
help keep income taxes in check. 
 

¶ How to be tax-efficient in your current bracket. 

¶ How Social Security is taxed. 

¶ Ways to create tax-free retirement income. 

GSLC WELCA CIRCLES 
 
Interested in joining a group?  Find one to fit your 
schedule!  Contact the Group leader or Karen 

Lucas for more information. 
 

Dorcas Circle 
(3rd Thursday at 5:30 p.m. in Conference Room) 
Leader:   Karen Lucas, Cell 803-730-7651 

Mary Circle 
(1st Thursday at 10:00 a.m. in FAB) 

Leader:  Verna Sawyer ï 803-787-5773 
Tamar Circle 

(3rd Thursday at 6:30 p.m. in homes or restaurants) 
Leader:   Leigh Ann Tollison ï 803-546-0257 

 
Watch for information on the WELCA Prayer 

Breakfast and WELCA Retreat 

O  E  L   M  27 
 

Help beautify our church for Easter worship by ordering an Easter lily 

for the Sanctuary.  Seasonal Flower Offering envelopes can be found 

in the back of the pews.  Complete the form to indicate your dedication, 

place your payment in the envelope, and place it in the offering plate.  

The cost is $14 each.  Make checks payable to ñGood Shepherd 

Lutheran Church,ò designated for ñEaster Lily.ò  If you canôt come to 

church but want to order a lily, call the church office to place your 

order.  All orders must be in by March 27 and accompanied by 

payment.  Those donating lilies may take their flowers following the 

9:30 a.m.  Easter service on April 17. 


